



# **NEWSLETTER**

Term: Autumn | Issue: 2 | Date: 12/09/2025

## MESSAGE FROM MRS LAWRENCE

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a fantastic week in school. The children have been absolutely wonderful, and it has been lovely to see everyone looking so smart in their uniforms - the children are taking such pride in ensuring they look the part! The learning environment in the classrooms is really impressive, with children taking ownership of both their learning and their presentation. We are especially pleased with the way behaviour has continued to shine, supported by the introduction of **POWER learning & Whole Body Learning:** 

P - Participate

Join in and take part in every activity.

O – Own Your Learning

Be responsible and take pride in your work.

W - Work Together

Talk, share, and interact with others.

E - Explore

Enjoy discovering new things and ask questions.

#### R - Reflect and Connect

Think about what you've learned and make connections.

The children are embracing this approach with enthusiasm and determination, working hard to ensure that they truly learn with POWER. More information about POWER and Whole Body Learning will be shared with our updated behaviour policy at the end of September.

A big thank you to Mrs Lucas who has organised our lunchtime clubs and provisions. Staff members will now be running lunch clubs including crochet, gardening, AI art, choir, ukulele, Spanish and many more! The children have requested their preferences and Mrs Lucas has informed the children of which clubs they are in for this half term. The children will be on a rota system throughout the year so everyone will get the opportunity to join a club of their choice!



Thank you to Ella Abbott and Mercedes Yearley for including BHPS in the Mayor's Community Weekend. Ella and Mercedes joined us in school on Tuesday to create a Portrait Postbox. Each child helped to decorate the postbox with their finger prints and this will now be placed in Biggin Hill Library on Saturday 13th September. This is such a great opportunity to further extend our links with the local community and to be part of such a great community event.

A reminder that the FRIENDS of BHPS AGM is on 30th September at 9am. Please contact the Friends or the office if you would like any further information.

Have a wonderful weekend,

Mrs Lawrence

Headteacher and Safeguarding Lead

#### **Stars of the Week**

ORC - Ela B

0RB - Henry L

1CE - Stanley P

1T - Eadie S

2E- Darcy M

2M - Jimmy S

3S - Sam C

3C - Millie W

4C - Mollie B

4LT - Harlow D-S

5P - Oscar R

5RKP - Theo J

6F - Joshua S

6C - Evelyn A

Aspire - Whole Class

### Congratulations!

### Weekly Whole School Attendance 95%

#### **Weekly Class Attendance**

Excellent attendance 'gold' 98-100%

4LT-98%

Good attendance 'green'

96-97.9%

ORC-97.7%

2E-97.7%

2M-97.5%

*5RKP-97.5*%

6F-97.5%

Well Done!

### **House Points**

Holmes
Hawking
Attenborough

Rowling

### Roll of Honour



Lilah-Rose G in year 6 placed 2nd out of 16 dancers in her U12 slow freestyle at Kent Championships last weekend, gaining a grade point. Only two more points until the next division! Well done Lilah-Rose what a great achievement.

#### **DIARY DATES**

Keep a note!

30th September - Friends AGM 9am

1st October - Harvest Foodbank Collection

#### 20th - 31st October - Half Term

11th November - Remembrance Day

14th November - Children in need

17th November - Break the Rules Day

19th November - Year 6 class Celebrations

26th November - Year 1 class Celebrations

### Ready for the school day ...

Please ensure your child is ready for school by ensuring that they bring the following:

- Coat (the weather can change quite quickly, even if it is sunny first thing in the morning
- Named water bottle

Please ensure school uniform is named, especially jumpers, cardigans, PE hoodies and coats. We already have a large amount of lost property, which has been placed outside our main entrance to the KS2 building. Please help us return items to your child by ensuring that they are clearly named. Thank you.

### Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility within our school community, and the safety and wellbeing of all children remains our

highest priority. Our Designated Safeguarding Leads are Mr Peart and Mrs Lawrence, with Mrs Lucas and Mrs Sargeant serving as Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads. If there are any safeguarding concerns, a meeting with any member of the safeguarding team can be requested



through the school office or by emailing **DSLBHPS@iniciotrust.org**.

### **MAKATON**

Sign of the Week



Police Officer

Miss Knott
Assistant SENCo

## LANGUAGE OF THE MONTH

Turkish

Hello: Merhaba

Goodbye: Hoşça kal

Thank you: Teşekkür ederim

### Weekly Lunch Menus

We will continue sending out weekly menus each Friday afternoon as we feel this is working well for families and keeps this fresh in your inbox!



HAVE A FANTASTIC WEEKEND <a href="https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/">https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/</a>

